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Borough Authority Begins Sewer Lining Project 
 

At the core of the Strasburg sanitary sewer system is a network of manholes 

joined by runs of sewer mains and intercepts which were installed in the ear-

ly 1970s. The pipes, made of asbestos/concrete material transite, were highly 

regarded in their day but have reached their expected lifetime. A neighboring 

municipality with the same pipe, of the same age, has started to experience 

failures. Pipe collapse occurs suddenly and requires immediate excavation 

and replacement. 
 

A less urgent but relentless problem is posed by the manholes. Constructed 

of concrete and brick with steel collars and covers, many manholes have de-

teriorated over time and allow the infiltration of ground water into the sewer 

system. Strasburg conveys its sewer flows to the City of Lancaster Sewage 

Treatment Plant via Suburban Lancaster Sewer Authority (SLSA) lines. We 

pay by the gallon for that service, and there is an upper limit of our flow, 

called our contracted capacity, beyond which penalties can be incurred. We 

see increased flow whenever ground water reaches the porous levels of our 

manholes and covers. Last year, for example, we conveyed and paid for 8 

million gallons more than a well-sealed system would have delivered. 
 

The Borough Authority determined that the condition of the system, the tech-

nologies now available to address the problems, and the financial climate to 

finance the project made this a good time to undertake a project of lining and 

sealing the most critical portions of the system. 
 

Lining the pipes with a cured-in-place (CIP) fiberglass reinforced polymer material gives them new strength equal to the 

original pipe, an expected lifetime of 40 to 50 more years, and tight seals at all joints. Together these avoid the costly and 

time-consuming alternative of excavation and replacement. After a section of pipe between manholes is jet cleaned and 

televised, a custom-made sleeve of the material is drawn through, inflated to conform to the pipe interior, and cured by 

high-intensity ultraviolet light. A remote-controlled device then locates laterals, cuts openings, and seals each connection 

to the main. All this is done with minimum downtime for the sewer customer. 
 

Manhole lining begins with a complete inspection to identify and address any active leaks or structural problems. Careful 

surface preparation is followed by the spray application of an epoxy polymer that completely seals and adds structural 

strength to the manhole. After curing, the manhole is again inspected and tested for adhesion strength of the epoxy coat-

ing. Several manholes sealed in this manner several years ago have provided very good infiltration prevention. 
 

The scope of the current project does not include all sewer lines and manholes in Strasburg. It does encompass those por-

tions of the system which are considered critical due to the volume of flow they carry, their age and material, their loca-

tion under state highways, the difficulty of excavation, and/or their susceptibility to water infiltration. Altogether over five 

miles of pipe and 105 manholes will be sealed. Specifically, the gravity interceptors between the borough and the SLSA 

connection in Lampeter, Miller Street east of Village Road, East and West Main Streets, North and South Decatur Streets, 

North and South Jackson Streets, and Lancaster Avenue will be addressed. 
 

Project specifications were established by the Boroughôs engineering firm, ELA Group of Lititz, and bids were received 

from four contractors experienced in sewer system lining. After full consideration, the project was awarded to the low 

bidder, Progressive Pipeline Management of Wenonah, NJ. They began work on June 8. As they proceed, affected sewer 

customers will be notified in advance of the need to temporarily limit sewer use. Because work is done in existing pipes 

and manholes without the need for excavation, surface disruption is kept to a minimum. The project is expected to be 

completed by the end of December 2017. 

(Continued on next page) 

L-R: Jeff Sweater of ELA Group, Progressive 

Pipeline supervisor Jim Barlow, and Strasburg 

Borough Public Works Director Paul Miller Jr. 

kick off Strasburgôs sewer relining project on 

June 8. 



 

Borough of Strasburg 

2 

Beware of ñIRSò Phone Scam 
 

It can be a scary thing to get an urgent phone call from the Internal Revenue Service 

(IRS) telling you that your taxes are overdue and youôd better pay up quickly or risk 

severe penalties, but hereôs the thing: the IRS doesnôt make phone calls like that. 

Crooks, on the other hand, DO make phone calls like that, and they manage to sound 

so convincing that theyôve been able to bilk millions of dollars out of law-abiding  

citizens who just want to make things right with Uncle Sam. Some scammers can  

even ñspoofò their caller ID to make it look like the call is coming from state police  

or local law enforcement agencies. 
 

Strasburg Borough Police are often contacted by concerned citizens whoôve been the target of these phone calls, 

wondering if they are legitimate. NO, they are NOT legitimate calls. Disregard them, and by all means do not send 

money or give the caller any financial or account information. 
 

The IRS will not call you to demand immediate payment, nor will they call you if you owe taxes without first  

sending a bill in the mail. They will not demand that you pay taxes without allowing you to question or appeal the 

amount you owe. They wonôt require that you pay your taxes in a certain way, such as with a prepaid debit card, 

they will not ask for your credit or debit card numbers over the phone, and they especially wonôt threaten to bring  

in the police or other agencies to arrest you for not paying. These are, however, some of the tactics that crooks use 

to bully you into giving them your money. 
 

If you donôt owe taxes, or have no reason to think that you do, simply hang up on these bogus callers immediately 

without giving them any information. If you know for sure, or even think you might possibly owe tax money, hang 

up on the scammer, but call the IRS directly at 1-800-829-1040, where a genuine IRS agent can help you resolve 

the issue. The IRS also encourages victims of such calls and ñspoofingò to report the incidents to the Federal Trade 

Commission (FTC) and the Federal Communications Commission (FCC). 
 

The crooks who make these calls can sound very convincing; theyôve figured out just what to say, and how to say  

it, to make innocent people think theyôve got to pay right away. Donôt fall victim to their tacticsðjust hang up! 

Whatôs Happening in the Police Department? 
 

Visit the Strasburg Borough Police Departmentôs ñCrimewatch Networkò web site at www.StrasburgPD.org for  

the latest news about police activity, and sign up to get alerts. You can also ólikeô SBPD on its Facebook page! 

Borough Authority Begins Sewer Lining Project 
(Continued from front page) 

 

The project is financed with a $2.77M bond issue with a term of 30 years. Debt service on the bonds will remain 

nearly constant over the term of the issue, which allows it to be accurately anticipated and incorporated into annual 

budgeting. The reduction of water infiltration will lower conveyance costs and preserve existing capacity, allowing 

additional connections and increased revenue. However, the predominant benefit of the project will be to avoid the 

unpredictable high cost of emergency repairs which would otherwise surely be needed during the next 50 years. 

While it is clear that some modest sewer rate increases are anticipated to service the project debt, the Authority will 

work consistently to control costs and keep rates as low as possible. 
 

Anyone with questions or comments on any aspect of the sewer or water system is invited to bring them to the  

Authority by contacting Borough Manager Lisa Boyd or by attending a meeting of the Authority at 8:00 a.m. on the 

third Thursday of the month at the Strasburg Borough office. 



 

Borough of Strasburg 

3 

Strasburg Boroughôs Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System  

(MS4) Program 

 

The Clean Water Act is the federal legislation that governs stormwater management. Storm-

water point discharges to waters of the U.S. are regulated using National Pollutant Discharge 

Elimination System (NPDES) permits.  

 

The Stormwater Phase 2 Final Rule extended coverage of the NPDES program to small Municipal Separate Storm 

Sewer Systems (MS4ôs). Strasburg Borough is required to comply with the NPDES program as an MS4 municipali-

ty. Essentially MS4 municipalities are being required to take a more active role in inspecting and maintaining the 

storm sewer system. Under the NPDES stormwater program, permittees must develop a stormwater management 

plan that provides the details of how the community will comply with the requirements of the permit. Permits are 

based on a framework of six Minimum Control Measures (MCMôs): 

MCM 1 - Public education and outreach  

MCM 2 - Public participation and involvement  

MCM 3 - Illicit discharge detection and elimination  

MCM 4 - Construction site runoff control  

MCM 5 - Post-construction storm water management in new development and redevelopment  

MCM 6 - Pollution prevention and good housekeeping for municipal operations and maintenance  
 

The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (PaDEP) and the United States Environmental Protec-

tion Agency (EPA) is taking a more active role, visiting municipalities and ensuring that an adequate MS4 program 

is in place and is being followed. 
 

All residents can help make a difference.  
 

Residents can get involved by planting trees and other vegetation. Trees intercept rainfall and help slow down and 

reduce runoff to the MS4 infrastructure and can reduce the amount of pollutants stormwater runoff picks up from 

roadways and parking lots and carries into our streams. Free street trees are available through the Boroughôs Shade 

Tree Committee and property owners are also encouraged to plant trees in the ñinteriorò of their properties. For 

more information on MS4s and planting trees, please see the following online resources: 

¶ Pennsylvania DEP:  http://www.dep.pa.gov/Business/Water/CleanWater/StormwaterMgmt/Stormwater/Pages/ 

¶ U.S. EPA:  https://www.epa.gov/npdes 

¶ Arbor Day Foundation:  http://www.arborday.org/trees/stormwater.cfm 

¶ Chesapeake Stormwater Network:  http://chesapeakestormwater.net/2013.04/homeowner-bmp-guide/ 
 

You can also assist the Borough with its requirements by monitoring or reporting stormwater discharges which oc-

cur during dry periods, typically 48 hours after rainfall. These non-rainfall discharges are referred to as illicit dis-

charges.  If you see or suspect an illicit discharge, please contact the Borough office. The Boroughôs website also 

features a link to report illicit discharges.      
 

Additionally, private stormwater facilities (inlets, storm pipes, swales, stormwater basins, etc.) located outside the 

public right-of-way are to be inspected and maintained by the property owner or the Home Ownersô Association.  

Regular inspection and maintenance of stormwater facilities is needed. To assist with inspection efforts the Borough 

has prepared a stormwater inspection checklist for property owners; the checklist identifies the frequency and items 

to be inspected. Borough staff will be following up with property owners to ensure inspection and maintenance is 

being completed and documented.   
 

The Boroughôs website is a valuable resource where items such as the 2014 Strasburg Borough Stormwater  

Management Ordinance, property owner inspection checklist, and The Homeownerôs Guide to Stormwater, along 

with other items, can be found.    

           (Continued on next page) 
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Lots of Choices for Water Customers 
 

A welcome feature for many of our water customers has been the variety of payment options that are available.  

We now accept Visa, MasterCard, and electronic check payments, either online, by phone, or in person. You can 

also set up your account to pay automatically from your credit card or checking account. AutoPay by check also 

requires a signed authorization form and voided check be on file with us. There is a small convenience fee charged 

to the customer for each of these options. These fees are established by our payment processor, and at present are 

set at $0.50 per electronic check and, for credit cards, $1.49 for amounts $0-$50; $2.60 for amounts from $50-

$100; $3.90 for amounts from $100-$150; $5.20 for amounts from $150-$200; and 2.99% of the total for amounts 

$200 and above.   
 

You can now access your account details online, and do such things as check your account balance, view billing 

and payment history, change the way you receive your bill (via postal or e-mail, or both), set up AutoPay, and 

make online payments. Simply provide us with your e-mail address; once we enter it into your account, youôll  

receive a confirmation e-mail with instructions for getting started as an online user. This feature will only allow 

access to information about the specific account(s) associated with a particular e-mail address; your account info  

is secure from casual viewing by others. 
 

Even if you choose not to set up online access, or without 

logging in, you can still pay bills quickly and securely 

online. Simply click the green ñMake Payment/View  

Accountò box on the home page of the Borough website, 

and choose the ñOnline Paymentò option. 
 

We also have an after-hours dropbox for payments. Itôs located next to our front door and is emptied every  

weekday. Itôs a handy way to save postage or get a payment in before deadline! 
 

If youôd like more information about any of these options, or need help in getting started or signed up, just give  

us a call at 687-7732 or stop in during regular office hours, Monday through Friday 7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

MS4 Program (Continued) 
 

Water is an important resource and an important issue to the Borough. Residents are encouraged to get involved. 

Now is the time to get involved to help the Borough plan for this resource.  

 

Other ways to get involved include:  

ǒ Keep leaves and sticks out of storm inlets before and during rain events.  

ǒ Donôt dump grass or leaves in the street, swales or streams.  

ǒ Donôt dump chemicals down your drain, in your yard, or in storm inlets.  

ǒ Use pesticides, herbicides, and fertilizers carefully and only when needed.  

ǒ Get involved with a local organization that helps to take care of our streams and waterways,  

    such as the Pequea Creek Watershed Association or the Lancaster County Clean Water Consortium. 

ǒ Dispose of household hazardous waste (HHW) such as old computers, paints, batteries, fluorescent bulbs, old gas  

    or oil at the Lancaster County Solid Waste Management Authorityôs HHW facility. 

ǒ If you wash cars at home, use a low or no phosphate biodegradable car wash soap and wash the car on the lawn. 

ǒ Contact the Strasburg Shade Tree Committee to plant a street tree and/or volunteer to help plant the trees.  

ǒ Install innovative stormwater practices on residential property, such as rain barrels or rain gardens, that capture     

    stormwater and keep it on site instead of letting it drain away into the storm sewer system. 

ǒ Pick up after pets and dispose of their waste properly. No matter where pets make a mess, in a backyard or at the  

    park, stormwater runoff can carry pet waste from the land to the storm sewer system to a stream. 
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Curfew - Parents are reminded that persons under the age of 18 are restricted by a curfew  

Sunday through Thursday 10:00 p.m. to 5:00 a.m. and Friday and Saturday from midnight to 5:00 a.m. 

During these hours, juveniles must be accompanied by a parent or legal guardian. The ordinance makes 

the parent responsible for this misconduct.  
 

Street Storage & Dumpsters - Any street storage or dumpster placement on the street requires  

a permit. Examples of street storage include trailers not connected to a vehicle, and mulch piles. 
 

Burning - Open burning is prohibited on Sundays and Mondays as well as after dark. When  

permitted, any burning needs to be done at least 50 feet from any structures and under the personal  

supervision of a responsible adult. The only materials allowed to be burned are paper, cardboard, wood, 

and leaves and garden refuse which are not wet, damp, or tightly compacted. (These regulations do not 

cover ornamental fires or those for food preparation/grilling. Contact the Police Department with regard 

to ornamental or ñfire pitò burning.) 
 

 

Grass/Weeds - Property owners or tenants are required to keep grass and weeds less than six inches  

in height.  
 

Fireworks - Very few fireworks are Pennsylvania-legal.  As a general rule, any firework display that 

leaves the ground needs to be licensed or is considered to be illegal.   
 

Control and Maintenance of Animals (Dog Barking) - Dogs barking for more than 10 minutes 
continuously or 30 minutes intermittently are considered to be in violation.  The complainant can not,  

by Ordinance, be anonymous and an officer must witness the dog barking.  The Ordinance requires  

a written notice/warning of the violation before prosecution may commence.  Violations of this  

Ordinance are punishable by a fine up to $600.   

Ordinance Reminders 
 

Residents are reminded of the following Borough Ordinances which are enforced by the Police Department.   

Questions regarding these ordinances should be directed to the Police Department by calling 717-687-7128 

(complete copies of these ordinances are available on the Boroughôs website at strasburgboro.org by selecting 

ñDocumentsò and then ñOrdinancesò from the menu at the top of the home page).   

Outdated Medications 
 

Are you helping older relatives move to new 

quarters? Has a family member passed away 

leaving years of outdated medications to be 

cleaned out? Do you have old unused medica-

tions cluttering up your cabinets? We can help 

you dispose of them properly!  
 

The Strasburg Borough Police Department is taking part in a program 

sponsored by the Lancaster County District Attorneyôs Office to help resi-

dents get rid of expired or unwanted medications in a safe and secure 

manner.  
 

Bring your unwanted items to the Strasburg Borough Office, 145 Preci-

sion Avenue, Strasburg, Monday through Friday 7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. If 

a police officer is in station when you visit, they will take medicines from 

you, or you may leave them with the front office staff for proper disposal.   
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Senator Scott Martin 
 

Tougher DUI Laws Create Opportunities to Save Lives 
 

   Many Lancaster County residents are familiar with the heartbreaking story of Meredith  

   Demko, an 18-year-old high school senior who was killed in 2014 by a drunk driver who 

   was also high on heroin. Her tragic death left behind a trail of devastated friends and family 

   members whose lives were forever changed by the reckless action of an irresponsible  

   motorist who never should have been behind the wheel. Sadly, Meredithôs passing is only 

   one in a long string of tragedies related to drunk driving. Too often, we hear stories about 

reckless drivers who are still creating hazards on the highway after multiple DUI convictions. Inevitably, some  

of these cases lead to the deaths of innocent victims whose lives were taken far too soon by the indifference of 

thoughtless offenders. 
 

Pennsylvaniaôs DUI laws have proven to be ineffective at preventing habitual drunk drivers from getting behind 

the wheel while intoxicated. Without stronger laws to punish drunk drivers, we doom even more families to  

suffering an unimaginable ï and completely preventable ï loss. Even one tragedy related to drunk driving is  

one too many. 
 

Thatôs why I recently introduced legislation that will enact tougher penalties on drivers who consistently endanger 

themselves and others by driving under the influence. My bill would help limit the number of DUI offenses on 

Pennsylvania roadways by putting habitual offenders behind bars for an extended period of time. My proposal 

would mandate at least two years of jail time for any offender who is convicted of more than two DUIs in a 10-

year period. If a habitual drunk driver causes the death of another person, he or she could be charged with a first-

degree felony, which is subject to a 20-to-40-year prison sentence. Ultimately, the bill would ensure the most  

dangerous offenders have far fewer opportunities to make a bad decision that results in a loss of life. 
 

Lawmakers have already taken some steps to strengthen existing laws to prevent similar tragedies. A year ago,  

a new law was created to increase the number of DUI offenders who are required to use ignition interlock systems. 

That measure also improved the collection of evidence to prevent drunk drivers from escaping justice for their 

crimes. A 2014 law closed a loophole that prevented prosecutors from charging DUI suspects as repeat offenders  

if they are re-arrested for additional DUIs before a conviction for the original offense. In addition, we are only  

a few years removed from Pennsylvania lowering the BAC threshold for a DUI conviction from .10 to .08.  
 

These are all steps in the right direction, and these public safety measures certainly played a role in PennDOT  

reporting a record-low number of traffic fatalities in 2016. But we can do more, and we can do better. It is my  

hope that we can take another step toward making our communities safer by keeping some of the most dangerous 

offenders off the road for a very long time. 

Door-to-Door Solicitation 
 

Anyone going door to door within Borough limits for the purpose of sales or marketing  

of goods and/or services, or solicitation of donations, must be first approved by the police 

department and issued a solicitation license.  
 

Placing ñdoor hangersò or distributing literature does not require a license, but engaging  

in conversation with prospective clients does. A license is not required by those who go 

door to door to share religious testimony, but if told to leave your premises they should  

do so without argument.  
 

If someone knocks on your door but is unable to provide their Borough-issued solicitation license, or refuses to 

leave when asked, do not hesitate to call police dispatch at 911 or 1-800-957-2677 to report them.  
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Reminders:   
 

Flushing of the entire water system will be on Tuesday, October 17, 2017 and again on Tuesday, 

April 17, 2018 (during the day).  Please donôt do laundry during these hours, as the water may be 

discolored.  
 

Street Cleaning will be on Thursday and Friday, October 12 & 13, 2017 and again on Thursday 

and Friday, April 12 & 13, 2018.  Please keep parked cars off the street starting at 6:00 a.m. on 

these days.  

PA State Representative Keith J. Greiner Working for You 
 

As the member of four key House committees and a certified public accountant, I have an  

active role in addressing some of the Commonwealthôs most pressing fiscal challenges during 

the 2017-18 legislative session. The only Lancaster County member to serve on the House  

Appropriations Committee, I was selected to serve on the Subcommittee on Government and 

Financial Oversight, where I am tasked with examining how state agencies spend money and 

finding innovative ways to cut costs and improve government operations. I have also been  

reappointed to the House Commerce Committee, and have been appointed to the Finance,  

Veterans Affairs and Emergency Preparedness Committees. Through my background and experience as a CPA, 

former township supervisor, and service as a volunteer firefighter for many years, I am able to better comprehend 

the challenges and decisions these committees have to address.  
 

I am also actively working on multiple pieces of legislation that will benefit our community and help protect our 

friends and families. The rapid increase in pension costs and the associated unfunded liability is one of the biggest 

challenges facing our Commonwealth. In addition to this being a state issue, itôs also a serious problem for many 

municipalities.  I am vigorously working on legislation to find a viable solution for this problem that will benefit 

local municipalities, while attempting to maintain existing rights and provide decent benefits to the employees.  

Another issue which is important to me is establishing felony grading for repeat DUI offenders. A third DUI  

offense committed within ten years of other DUI offenses, as well as any fourth or subsequent offense during  

a personôs lifetime will be upgraded to a felony of the third degree. Multi-time repeat offenders need to face  

a progressive sanction commensurate with their level of disregard for the risk of causing an injury or death. 
 

Our Commonwealth has also been weak in our current statutes addressing animal cruelty. This is why I have  

introduced two key pieces of legislation, HB853 & HB854, to improve our Commonwealthôs statutes and how we 

target animal cruelty offenders. HB853 will increase the current minimum fine for a summary count of animal  

cruelty from $50 to $250. HB854 will give both the Courts of Common Pleas and our District Attorneys a greater 

voice in determining the appointment of Humane Society Police Officers to ensure they are properly equipped to 

handle animal cruelty cases.   
 

I also have introduced legislation, HB1420 and HB1421, in helping nonprofit and charitable organizations.  

These bills would clarify reporting requirements and align our state audit requirements for financial reporting  

with federal law in an attempt to save these organizations money by reducing the scope of accounting services that 

are required. These organizations can then use these cost savings to help them achieve their goals and objectives.  
 

I am continuously involved in dealing with our Commonwealthôs challenging budget and financial issues, and  

once again am serving on a task force dealing with the complex property tax issue.  
 

As always, please feel free to stop by my office, located in the West Lampeter Township Building, if I can assist 

you with any state-related matter. You can also call (717) 464-5285 or send me an email at 

�N�J�U�H�L�Q�H�U�#�S�D�K�R�X�V�H�J�R�S���F�R�P��  Thank you for the privilege of serving you! 


